
Access for pedestrians will be maintained throughout 
the duration of the works. We apologise for any 
inconvenience these works may cause you and will 
make every effort to keep disruption to a minimum.

Review of the closures:
In response to concerns raised during the consultation 
we will closely monitor the impact of the changes, 
particularly as to how they affect safety, motor traffic 
and residents’ perceptions. 

We will review any comments received approximately 6 
months after the closures have been introduced. During 
this period the local community will have an opportunity 
to understand the overall impact of the closures and 
provide comments.

Please submit your comments on the scheme is 
operating before 17 March 2017, by sending an email 
titled ‘CS1 De Beauvoir Area Closures’ to  
info@hackney.gov.uk . We will give due consideration  
to all comments received during this period to help 
inform the final decision on the scheme.
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De Beauvoir Area – Road Closures
Works Notification
In autumn 2015 Transport for London, in partnership 
with Hackney Council, consulted on a motor traffic 
reduction scheme in the De Beauvoir Road area on the 
route of Cycle Superhighway Route 1 (CS1).

The proposed closures are now being progressed and 
the report on the consultation can be viewed online at: 
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/cycling/cs1-de-
beauvoir 

The Works Include: (See plan overleaf for details)

Four road closures and a point of no entry at the following 
locations;

1.	 Road closure on Ardleigh Road at the junction with 
Culford Road 

2.	 Road closure on Culford Road near Culford Grove.
3.	 Point of no entry on De Beauvoir Road at the junction 

with Englefield Road. Vehicles will not be permitted to 
exit from De Beauvoir Rd (southern section) onto 
Englefield Rd.

4.	 Road closure on Buckingham Road at the junction with 
De Beauvoir Road

5.	 Road closure on Tottenham Road at the junction with 
De Beauvoir Road 

Construction
The works are scheduled to start during the week 
commencing 17 October 2016. The roads will initially 
be closed using temporary materials such as plastic 
barriers and, weather permitting, the gates and 
bollards will take approximately 6 to 8 weeks to install.  

Should you require further information or have 
any comments on these proposals please contact 
Hackney Service Centre by telephone on  
020 8356 2897 or email info@hackney.gov.uk 

You can follow us on Facebook or Twitter or go 
to www.hackney.gov.uk/social-media
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